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Sir Norman Lamb, former Health Minister, who, as an MP, led the parliamentary support for the 

coalition, said: 'I am pleased to see a depression guideline that puts emphasis on personalised care, 

providing a genuine choice of treatments, and encourages clinicians to think more carefully before 

prescribing medication. These changes will undoubtedly have a positive impact on care for many 

people with depression. 

'It is vital that NICE learns lessons from this process and engages closely with organisations from 

across the mental health sector in developing future guidelines. The number of people needing 

mental health support is sadly growing quickly, and it is vital that clinical guidelines best reflect the 

needs and experiences of those they are designed to help.' 

Matthew Smith-Lilley, Policy and Engagement Lead for Mental Health for the British Association for 

Counselling and Psychotherapy, said: ‘This updated guideline is an important evolution from the 

previous 2009 version, with the changes ensuring that more people with depression will have access 

to a broader range of effective interventions. However, it falls short of the full package of changes 

needed to secure better care for all – for some people with depression this guideline will still not 

fully meet their individual care needs. 

‘We hope that NICE have found the input and expertise from stakeholders such as the Coalition 

valuable - if challenging at times - and will seek to build on that dialogue in the development of 

future guidelines. Now comes the important step of ensuring the changes to this guideline are 

translated into tangible improvements for the public accessing service’. 

Adam Jones, Policy and Public Affairs Manager for the UK Council for Psychotherapy, said: ‘This 

updated guideline takes important steps to improve the care of people with depression. It is vital 

that anyone seeking help is aware that they have a say in their care and can be supported to find the 

right treatment for them – different things work for different people. 

‘However, alongside a renewed focus on patient choice must come investment in the mental health 

workforce. The government needs to ensure that there are practitioners available to meet both the 

increased choice of treatments and rising demand for support.’ 

 

 


